
Privatisation of or within the Housing Executive 
 
“This Council recognises the length of housing waiting lists across Belfast, the damaging 
impact on people and families waiting for a home, and the need for many more public houses 
to be built to address their need.  
 
“The Council welcomes the launch of NIPSAs '21st Century Housing for NI' report earlier this 
year; agrees with the call from NIPSA for the Housing Executive to be safeguarded as a 
'lynchpin of public housing policy'; and, accordingly, agrees to write to the Minister for 
Communities to state the Council's opposition to privatisation of or within the Housing 
Executive.  
 
“Finally, the Council agrees to invite NIPSA representatives involved in producing their report 
to address the Council on the deleterious impact of privatisation of the Housing Executive, 
including moves towards a mutual/co-operative model, would have on the production of social 
housing, tenants’ rights, workers’ rights, and accountability.” 
 
Proposer:  Councillor Fiona Ferguson 
 
Seconder:  Councillor Matt Collins 
 
 

(To be debated by the Council) 
 


